
 
Showcase 2018 Regional Winners 
and State Finalist 
This year we were proud to be 
acknowledged for our work to make 
the teaching of writing, every teach-
erôs business.  To be awarded the 
Regional Showcase Award ï The Q 
Super Showcase Award for Excel-
lence in the Secondary Years was 
great.  However, to be named the 
State Finalist in this category was 
fantastic.  This October we will have 
ten staff travel to Brisbane to attend 
the State Awards Ceremony where 
we will see all of the Award winners 

from across 
the State and 
find out if we 
gain even 
greater suc-
cess.    
 
 
 
Brett Hallett,  
Bernie Hawker, 
Andrew Brandon  

 
School Leadership Roles 2019 
In recent years our Student Council, 
which has representatives from 
Years 7 to 12, has gone from 
strength to strength with the ongoing 
support of Ms Bryan as the co-
ordinator.  Our Senior Leaders make 
up the executive of the student 
council including the School Cap-
tains, Directors and House Cap-
tains.  These positions in Year 12 
are respected leaders and repre-
sentatives of school and allow these 
students opportunities to learn and 
develop skills outside of the class-
room, related to leadership, citizen-
ship and service to the community.   
 
The process to appoint the 2019 
School Leaders has begun, and 
right now our Year 11 students are 
learning about each other, uncover-
ing their respective strengths and 
leadership potential whilst being 
challenged in activities at the Year 
11 Leadership Camp.  
 
Nomination forms are available from 
the school office now, and students 
are encouraged to apply.  I have 
recently spoken to the Year 11 co-
hort and challenged them to be 
brave and courageous enough to 
have a go, however sometimes a 

little encouragement is needed from 
those who are close to us, for us to 
realise our potential.  So I ask the 
parents, care givers and friends of 
the current Year 11s to consider 
providing a word of encouragement 
to our students.  I believe that if we 
sometimes donôt dare to step away 
from what we are comfortable with, 
we may never realise what could 
have been, and regret is something 
we have to learn to live with.   
 
Options Next Year 
As we move into the second half of 
the school year, regardless of which 
year level your children are in, they 
begin to contemplate what they will 
be doing next year.   
 
At the moment, Years 8 and 9 are 
selecting their subjects for 2019; 
Year 10 students are working with 
their parents and staff on their Senior 
Education and Training Plan (SETP); 
and Year 11ôs are checking in on 
their progress, in particular their eligi-
bility to attain the Queensland Certifi-
cate of Education (QCE).  However it 
is the Year 12 students who are 
mostly beginning to realise the reality 
of their future.  Hopefully they are 
working busily to improve their      
results as much as possible, as well 
as carefully considering what steps 
they can take now to ensure a 
smooth transition to university, em-
ployment, further education, training 
or gap year. 
 
Year 10 subject selection provides 
the ideal opportunity for parents and 
students to consider the benefits of a 
school-based apprenticeship or train-
eeship (SAT). When doing a SAT, 
students work for an employer and 
train towards a recognised vocation-
al qualification, while they are still at 
school. These allow school students 
to participate in paid employment, 
developing skills and confidence in 
their areas of interest. 
 
Students wishing to undertake a SAT 
need to demonstrate the responsibil-
ity and commitment to balance work 
and training while completing Year 
11 or 12. SATs can contribute up to 
eight points towards a Queensland 
Certificate of Education.  
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Mr Brett Hallett  

Ms Racheal Redpath 

Mr Phill Jenkins  
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AUGUST  
 

¶ Yr 11 Camp Maroon Dam 

(19-24) 

¶ Yr 9 Camp Burleigh (19 -22) 

¶ Yr 10 Work Exp (20 -24) 

¶ Book Week (20 -24) 

¶ Girlsõ AFL 10-12yrs Regional 

Trials (21)  

¶ Mighty Minds (21)  

¶ Open Rugby League (23)  

¶ MVCGA Dinner (24)  

¶ Formal Parade (27)  

¶ Yr 12 Drama Perf (27)  

¶ Didjeribone Perf (28)  

¶ P&C Meeting (28)  

¶ Yr 8 Market Day (30)  

¶ DD Athletics Trials (30 -31) 

¶ Cricket 10 -12 yr Boysõ  

Country Trials (31)  

¶ ATA Safety Truck (31)  

 

SEPTEMBER 
 

¶ Formal Parade (3)  

¶ Melb Trip Info Session (4)  

¶ QCS (4 -5) 

¶ Girls 10 -12 yrs Cricket Tri-

als (10) 

¶ Yr 10 UQ Rural Health -  

Career Pathways (10)  

¶ Exam Block (13 -18) 

From the Principalõs Desk 
For more information on becoming 
involved in this program, please     
contact Catherine Kerlin, Head Of  
Department, Senior Schooling or visit 
www.apprenticeshipsinfo.qld.gov.au 
 
Chaplaincy Dinner 
Each year we hold a Christmas in July 
fundraiser to support our chaplaincy 
programs across our local schools of 
Goondiwindi SS, Goondiwindi SHS, 
Texas SS and Inglewood SS.  This 
year was a fantastic event raising over 
$6500.  I would like to acknowledge 
the small yet dedicated committee 
and the chaplains for their support of 
this event.  

 
 
Children lining 
up the coin line 
donations at the 
Chaplaincy  
Dinner  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

MacIntyre Valley Cotton Growers 
Association - High School Bursary  
On behalf of our school I would like to 
acknowledge the ongoing support 
from the MacIntyre Valley Cotton 
Growers Field Day Committee.  This 
year the local business and industry 
support is no different to previous 
years in supporting the annual golf 
day as the major fundraiser for the 
High School Bursary.  These funds 
will support one local Year 12 Gradu-
ate in their aspirations to complete a 
University degree. 
 
Phillip Sloan, 
Brett Hallett 
(Principal) 
and Robert 
Austen 
(President)  

 
The 2019 
Bursary 
process 
will open 
soon, and 
students are encouraged to apply. 
These packages will be available from 
the office later this term. 
 
Brett Hallett 
Principal 

 
ñI Aspire, 
I Achieveò 

óHigh School Happeningsô 



G O O N D I W I N D I  

ô H I GH  S C HO O L  

HA P PE NI N GSõ 

Learning About the Law 

2 
Semester  
 
Louise Dyer  
GSHS Netball Coach 
 
 

Performing in the Fog 

On Wednesday, 8 August, our Legal Studies students visited the 
local magistrateôs court and police station. Students witnessed 
matters being dealt with swiftly by the magistrate after the police 
prosecutor identified the offence and presented the facts. Some of 
the accused were represented by legal counsel while others chose 
to represent themselves. Students were amazed at the magistrateôs 
vast knowledge and speed of operation. He mentioned that some 
magistrateôs courts process up to 350 matters per day. They 
observed the magistrate negotiating to provide fairer outcomes for 
perpetrators, with clear instructions and a lot of common sense. The magistrate and prosecutor both emphasised to students 
the dangers of drugs and how many lives they see that are ruined as a result. 
 

At the police station, students were given a tour of the main areas including the interview room and watch house. Students 
were told that all areas of the police house are under constant video surveillance to protect both citizens and police officers. 
Police confirmed for students that suspects may be detained and questioned for up to 8 hours before arrest and they have a 
lot of powers to deal with drug offences.  
 

Overall students enjoyed seeing what the theory they learn about in class looks like in real life. They were amazed that anyone 
can sit in the court and see people they know being sentenced for crimes committed. They also learned about the Goondiwindi 
Justice Group and some of the serious consequences related to inappropriate mobile phone use. 
 

Thank you to Rob Purcell, Magistrate Matheson and Richard McIntosh for granting permission to access the court house and 
police station and for their time with our students on the day. 
 

Bernie Bryan, Legal Studies Teacher 
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There was a very pleasing attendance at the recent Athlet-
ics Carnival and despite the morning fog that stayed 
around until after 10am, it was a fun and enjoyable day. 
The House Champion this year for the Athletics Carnival 
was Mitchell, who beat the other houses by a significant 
amount of points. Their participation was high and they had 
a competitor in almost every event.  
 

There were also several records broken on the day with 
Nick Smith breaking the 12 years 1500m, 3000m, discus 
and high jump records. Shanarlii Peckham broke the     
records for 12 years 400m and high jump; and Georgia 
Pfingst broke the 1984 record for 13 years Discus. 
  
This year GSHS held their inaugural Pentathlon competi-
tion. The pentathlon included 5 events - 100m, 800m, long 
jump, javelin and hurdles. Nick Smith was the winner of the 

first GSHS Pentathlon. Thank you to everyone who attended the day and put in 
100% effort, and to all of the teachers for making the day possible. 
 

Bianca Wilson, Sport Coordinator 

Age   Boys Girls 

12 years Age Champion Nick Smith Nyah Duncan 

  Runner Up Zachar Barr Shanarlii Peckam 

13 years Age Champion Derrick Craigie Jemma Nowlan 

  Runner Up Braxton Holland Emma Cowley 

14 years Age Champion Braethan Holland Christina Ash 

  Runner Up Jack Cowley Christine Phineasa 

15 years Age Champion Zander Pasana Chantel Peterson 

  Runner Up Myles Gibson Clare Bell 

16 years Age Champion Tristan Pasana Aleah Peckham 

  Runner Up Cooper Timms Maddie Gorrie 

17 years Age Champion Tom Gilbert Naomi Smith 

  Runner Up Will Robinson Felicity Ash 



 Gatton Show 

Rep Golf 
 

 
 Overall Wellbeing 

GSHS students Ayden Bate and 
Duncan Cahill represented Darling 
Downs at the Under 15 Queensland 
School Sport Rugby Union State 
Championships. 

Rugby Reps 

Horse Sports 
On the last day of 
Term 2, a group of 
GSHS students rode 
at the St Josephôs 
Horse Sports in 
Millmerran. The team 
placed second in the 
march past. 
 

Yasmin was awarded 
Age Champion, and 
Gabby was awarded 
Res. Age Champion. 
All girls rode well and 
were proud represent-
atives of  our school. 

ôLikeõ us on facebook 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 
Recognising that many of our students and parents are frequent users of 
facebook, we are constantly posting to our GSHS facebook page. If you 
are a   facebook  user, you can ólikeô our page. This has been created to 
keep parents aware of whole school happenings 
and other significant events.  Whilst there are   
other communication methods used within our 
school such as the newsletter and SMS          mes-
sages, the facebook page is designed to ñfill the 
gapò and is a great way to get messages through 
quickly.  

The school Cattle Show Team recently 

participated in the Gatton Show.      

Although an early rise was required for 

the students to prepare the livestock 

for showing, the effort was rewarded 

with much success in the show ring.  

 

Yasmin Lambert received first place in 

the Junior Judging while Olivia Burling 

took out third place. Olivia received 

third place in Junior Paraders and 

Chloe Paesler received the encour-

agement award in this same category.  

 

Congratulations to all the Show Team 

members for your dedication. 

Goondiwindi State High 
School student, Lachlan 
Manton, recently attend-
ed the Queensland 
School Sport State Golf 
Championships in    
Kingaroy.  
 
Well done, Lachlan! 

 

7A Health and Physical Education 

students participated with great inter-

est and enthusiasm and obviously 

enjoyed their first lesson of yoga.  

 

The current unit which the students 

are studying in this subject also     

includes a healthy eating theory  

component as well as the practical 

element.  



 

Chappy Chat 

 
 
 
 

Five very excited girls 
from our Mirii Dreamers 
Indigenous Girls' 
Program attended the 
USQ Years 9 and 10 
Deadly Careers Camp 
offered by the College 
for Indigenous Studies, 
Education and 
Research (CISER) at 
the University of 
Southern Queensland, 
Toowoomba campus. 
This three day program 
provided an on-campus 

experience which combined both indigenous culture and exposure 
to post-school and study options. All the girls enjoyed the 
experience and the opportunity to learn about study life after high 
school. 

Mirii Dreamers 

Mr and Mrs Kluck from Carpendale Group  visited 
the Year 12 CARE class to outline their  operation 
as an example of a local business involved in the 
grains industry. They specifically highlighted    
employment opportunities for school leavers and 
gave valuable tips for students on how to conduct 
themselves during job interviews.  
 
Mr Kelly, 
their employ-
ee, assisted 
the students 
to gain expe-
rience with 
interviews.  
 
The school 
really appre-

ciates the time given to our students by Mr 
and Mrs Kluck and Mr Kelly. Expertise from 
the community in areas such as this, is inval-
uable in assisting our senior students to pre-
pare for the workforce. 

Community Support 
 
 
 
 

Cindy Morris and Matt Hoskins from the University of Queensland 
ran an information session at our school for the GSHS Young 
Achievers and their parents about transitioning into tertiary study.  
 
The Young Achievers program focuses on nurturing the education-
al ambitions of participants through mentoring, financial assistance 
and opportunities for personal growth and leadership development.  
 
After the presentation, our students were happy to be photo-
graphed with Yippee, the program mascot. 

Young Achievers 

Student Perspectives 
Four of our student leaders were   
invited to take part in the PCYC 
Breakfast of Champions which was 
recently held at the GTT.  
 
Each senior student was put into a 
group with local professionals in   
order to discuss issues which are 
currently impacting the Goondiwindi 
community. 
 
As leaders of our school, these     
students were very appropriate rep-
resentatives to provide a youth per-
spective on these issues. 


